MEETING DATE: 09/16/2025

DATE: September 16, 2025

TO: Mayor and Town Council

FROM: Chris Constantin, Town Manager

SUBJECT: Councilmember Request to Discuss E-Bike Safety and Consider Direction

Related to Education, Registration, Legislation, and Enforcement.

RECOMMENDATION: Discussion of E-bike safety and consideration to direct a future item

being agendized regarding a proposal to enhance e-bike safety.

STRATEGIC PRIORITIES:

N/A

FISCAL IMPACT:

None. This is a discussion only requested by two Councilmembers.

BACKGROUND:

During the Town Council meeting of September 2, 2025, Vice-Mayor Rob Moore and Councilmember Maria Ristow requested the Town Council agendize a discussion of a plan to address E-bike safety.

In coordination with the Mayor, the item is being agendized under Council Matters.

DISCUSSION:

Attachment 1 provides the proposal submitted by Vice Mayor Rob Moore and Councilmember Maria Ristow.

CONCLUSION:

The item is being heard in accordance to the Town Council's policy addressing agendizing matters before the Town Council.

PREPARED BY: Chris Constantin

Town Manager

Reviewed by: Town Manager, Assistant Town Manager, Town Attorney, and Finance Director

PAGE **2** OF **2**

SUBJECT: Councilmember Request for Agenda Item – E-bike Safety

DATE: September 16, 2025

COORDINATION:

This report was coordinated with the Town Manager's Office and the Mayor.

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT:

The proposed project does not qualify as a project under CEQA.

Attachments:

1. E-Bike Safety Proposal